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REFERRAL OF TRAFFIC MATTER FOR COMMENT OR OBJECTION, IF ANY

SUMMARY
This report details the traffic implications for the installation of parking restrictions in Quarry

Lane, Dural. The parking restrictions are proposed to improve access for larger delivery
vehicles to properties in Quarry Lane.
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SUBJECT

Council has received a request from local residents to install parking restrictions along
Quarry Lane. The residents have reported that when cars are parking on both sides of the
road, there is no room for vehicles, especially trucks, to manoeuvre safely down the lane.

Quarry Lane is a sealed lane approximately 6m wide providing access to Pacific Hills
Christian School driveways as well a number of semi-rural properties. Site inspections have
confirmed that due to parking occurring around school finishing times the lane becomes
inaccessible for larger vehicles.

It is proposed that:
‘No Stopping, 2:30pm — 4pm, School Days’ signs will be installed along the eastern side of
Quarry Lane and between the existing ‘No Stopping’ zone near Quarry road and the end of

the lane (approx. 200m)

CONSULTATION

In November 2018, Council invited comments on the proposal from residents, occupiers, and
Pacific Hills Christian School. The proposal was also placed on Council’s website. Letters
were sent to regulatory authorities and transport providers.

Two written responses were received from residents and the school. A summary of the
comments and Council response is provided below. Copies of the response letters are
available upon request:

Submission from resident and school - We do propose an amendment to the HSC proposed
location of the ‘No Stopping’ Signs. We recommend that ‘No Stopping’ signs be erected on
the eastern side of Quarry Lane, and deletion of the two proposed ‘No Stopping’ signs at the
end of the lane on the school side.

Council response — Proposed part time ‘No Stopping’ signs will be erected along the eastern

side of the Quarry Lane. Subject to monitoring in 2019 the signs will be converted to all day
parking restrictions.

RECOMMENDATION THAT

1. The ‘No Stopping, 2:30pm — 4pm, School days’ signs will be installed on the east side
of the Quarry Lane (200 metres long) as per plan LTC 43/2018.

2. That the operation of Quarry Lane be monitored in 2019 and the part time parking
restrictions changed to permanent ‘No Stopping’ if warranted.

Note for voting Lo¢al Traffic Committee members.

Under the RMS’ ‘Delegation of Functions to Regulate Traffic’ (operation of local traffic
committees) you are required to comment or indicate your acceptance or objection to the
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recommendation of this report. Your response must be submitted in writing within 28 days
of the date of this notice. Please send your response via return email for the item, or email
trafficbranch@hornsby.nsw.gov.au For further information please contact Radek Zarzycki on
9847 6616. Upon receipt of your comments the matter will be referred to Council for action.

Radek Zarzycki
Acting Chairman
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Date: 20 December 2018



